








Tel: 01636 706543  E-mail: david@davidpattinson.co.uk

March 2011

N E W S L E T T E R

Budget News


A summary of the budget is included with this newsletter.

Year-end Wages Returns


At the end of each tax year, employers have to file a summary of employees’ wages (form P35) and reconcile the tax and NI deductions to the monthly payments already made to HMRC.  The P35 has to be filed electronically and the deadline is 19 May, but all of the tax and NI has to paid by 19 April.  It is therefore dangerous to leave the P35 until the last minute, as interest will then be due on any underpayment revealed in the reconciliation process.


Although everything is sent to the tax office electronically, it is still necessary to prepare a paper P60 to give to each employee by 31 May.  Any employee who has received benefits-in-kind (such as a company car or medical insurance) must also be given a P9D or P11D, which must be filed with HMRC by 6 July.  These benefits incur a Class 1A NIC charge, which must be paid by 19 July

Plumbers Beware


Now that HMRC is so short-staffed that it cannot carry out many proper investigations, its new approach is to invite people who have not declared all of their income to make a voluntary disclosure, with the promise of a lower than usual penalty.  The first such offer was to people with money in foreign bank accounts (which seemed a reasonable place to start) but the latest HMRC target is: plumbers!


The Plumbers Tax Safe Plan started on 1 March and anyone who wants to use it has until 31 May to make a disclosure, and until 31 August to make an offer to settle tax on undeclared income.  Frankly, I cannot see many plumbers coming forward to say that they have been selling scrap for cash, or bought their own central heating boiler through the business.  I think it is more likely that most of the disclosures will be from plumbers who have been trading part-time without declaring it, who may have a guilty conscience.


Rather optimistically, the guidance also says that people in other businesses can also make a disclosure of undeclared income. 

IR35 Hopes Dashed


It is now 11 years since the introduction of the highly unpopular rules on personal service companies, commonly known as IR35 after the number of the budget press release in which they were announced.  The government at that time was concerned that certain contractors (particularly those in the IT industry) could reduce their tax liabilities by trading as a limited company.  Typically, such a “personal service company” would supply nothing other than the labour of the major shareholder/director (the worker) and the only other person who might be involved in the company would be the worker’s spouse.  The government decided that such an arrangement was “disguised employment” and the worker should be taxed as an employee, despite the actual contract for services being between the company and its client 


The problem was how to achieve that aim.  It was often the client who insisted on the company arrangement, because HMRC would never then be able to say that the worker was the client’s employee.  Therefore, IR35 introduced rules requiring the company to imagine what the situation would have been if the client had been paying the worker directly: if it would have amounted to a contract of employment, then the company is required to account for tax and NI on its earnings from the client as if they  were wages. 


It was always obvious that HMRC would have trouble applying these rules, because they have a particularly bad record in employment status cases which have gone to court.  Furthermore, because these rules require a judgement about an imaginary situation, they introduce a level of uncertainty into taxation and that makes for bad law.


When the government announced a review of IR35, everyone was hoping that it would be abolished or, at least, replaced with something more practical.  It was therefore disappointing to hear the Chancellor say that the rules would be retained but “simplified” by improving their administration.  The improvement seems to consist mainly of HMRC giving more guidance and advice, but I know what that means: everyone who asks whether IR35 applies to them will be told that it does.
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